Mr. McGovern,
Thank you for taking the time to answer my questions regarding our request for use of town property. 
Per your request, I have attached a copy of the letter my son dropped in the mailboxes of our neighbors in the Columbus, Thrasher, Killdeer, & AnnArbor neighborhood. 
I have also included a rough sketch of what we're looking to do. 
We have had an enormous amount of thank you's and positive support since the letter went out.  Many families have offered to help construct and maintain the rink. 
In years past we have skated on 1 of 2 ponds.  The pond that abuts the town owned parcel we're looking to utilize, and the pond across from Mitchell Road in the woods from our neighborhood entrance. 
The pond on town property has grown full with reeds and scrub brush.  We've talked about removing the scrub brush and reeds but are unsure of the laws pertaining to wetlands, vernal pools etc.... 
The pond off Mitchell Road isn't within sight of our houses and we have much less control over what's happening there. 
We do have 1 neighbor with some valid questions.  Those questions were with regard to who is responsible when a child is injured, vehicular traffic in the winter months with kids utilizing the space, & will we see an increase in traffic in our neighborhood from people from other areas of the town. 
Once I receive confirmation from you, I will notify her that she can hear our proposal to the town council and voice her concerns on that date. 
Our intent is to construct a temporary wooden structure that is 24' x 48' (perhaps smaller).  The perimeter boards are plywood and would be erected in early December.  
Once we receive a forecast with consecutive nights well below freezing we would insert our large tarp within the perimeter to hold the water that will make ice.  The water will come from a hose at my residence less than 100 feet from the location. 
When melting starts in March, the boards & tarp would be removed and stored across the street at my residence. 
I would anticipate an increase in softness of the manicured portion of town land in the early spring. 
The structure would be set back from Columbus Road 8'.  This distance could be increased if need be. 
The only alteration of town property would be:
1.  Seasonal removal of the no dumping sign. 
2.  Stakes used to support our outside perimeter boards. 
We have staked where we'd like to put the structure with the stakes the town provided. 
Our proposed guidelines for the rink:
1.  Skate at your own risk. 
2.  Parental supervision preferred. 
3.  8 am to 9 pm skating time. 
4.  Be respectful of all skaters and their abilities. 
5.  Helmets preferred for children. 
6.  No Cursing. 
7.  No Fighting. 
8.  No slapshots. (pertaining to hockey games)
9.  No lifting of the puck. (pertaining to hockey games)
Precautionary safety measures:
1.  Seating area to change skates on the Mitchell Road end, 15' from Columbus Road pavement. 
2.  Piping insulation on the top edge of our perimeter boards. 
3.  Small Pond hockey goals.  4" high to eliminate slapshots and lifting of the puck from games on the ice. 
Thank you again for your time.  I look forward to hearing from you when the meeting will take place. 
Regards,
Chris Gillespie
7 Columbus Rd
